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February 6th 
 Theme:  Jesus’ ministry in the Galilee region 
 Bible:  Luke 5.1-11 
 Message:  YOU ARE NOT A FISHERMAN ANY MORE 
 
  
February 13th 
 Theme: Jesus’ ministry in the Galilee region 
 Bible:  Luke 6.17-26 

 Message: WATCH OUT FOR THOSE WHO PRAISE YOU 
 
 
February 20th 

Theme:  Jesus’ ministry in the Galilee region 
 Bible:  Luke 6.27-38 
 Message:  DO TO OTHERS AS YOU WOULD HAVE THEM DO TO YOU. 
 
 
February 27th 

 Theme: Jesus’ ministry in the Galilee region 
 Bible:  Luke 9.28-43 
 Message: THE TRANSFIGURATION  
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Emergency Pastoral Care 
 

920-421-1968 

 *Pastor Michael's e-mail! 

michaelbmorris100@gmail.com 

 

E-mail Updates* 

Please notify the office of any e-mail changes and birthdays.   

If you know of e-mail updates of members and friends,  

please feel free to send along this newsletter. 

Thanks so much! 

 

 

 

 

Choir Canceled Until Further Notice 
  

 

 
 

 
 

 

NOTE FROM JOLENE AND PASTOR MORRIS 
Dear friends in Calvary and Zion, 

We are so grateful for your generous gift that we received on Christmas. It was very humbling 

to receive that amount of money, and we do plan on using it for something special. We treasure 

your friendship, support, and love that you continue to share throughout the year. And we are 

looking forward to worshiping together soon! 

In Christ’s love, 

Michael and Jolene 

 

calvaryandzionumc.org 

to visit the website 

Like Zion on Facebook 

mailto:michaelbmorris100@gmail.com
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FEBRUARY MISSION OF THE MONTH: 
FOOD CARDS FOR EASTER 

 
Calvary and Zion are asking for food cards for Easter meals as the Mission of 
the Month in February.  The $25 gift cards from the Piggly Wiggly are 
primarily distributed through the Northern Door Children’s Center. Director 
Cindy Trinkner-Peot said that the cards are a wonderful, life-saving thing.  
“Many of our children are from homes with a single parent who may be un- or 
under-employed. While $25 may not sound like a great deal to many people, 
with careful planning, it will go a long way – especially with the good sales the 
Pig has in the winter. I’ve had parents cry with gratitude when they receive a 
gift card.” 
 
Contributions, marked Easter Food Offering, can be sent to Calvary UMC, P.O. 
Box 168, Egg Harbor, WI 54209, or Zion UMC, Box 344, Fish Creek, WI 54212. 
 
CALENDAR ITEMS 

If you have some news or a date you would like to pass along, email the office the information 

and I will get it out in either an upcoming newsletter or in an email whichever time allows. 

Deadline for March’s newsletter is February 17th.  We will post detail/updates online and  

through email.  

 

 

WE ARE STILL IN NEED OF KNITTERS AND CROCHETERS 

We still need additional volunteers to fulfill our mission. Since January 2005 the Prayer Shawl 

Ministry has made and donated over 700 prayer shawls, lap robes and prayer squares. We are in 

need of people to help us restock. We are running low at both parishes. We need both the prayer 

shawls and prayer squares. We can supply the instructions and the yarn; we just need your time 

and your talent. 

Please contact: 

Calvary: Karen Sandstrom: 920-839-2390 

Zion: Judie Gauger: 920-495-1781 
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ZION NEWS 

A Note from Myrtle 

             

February—Black History Month, Valentine's Day, President's Day.  Google the month and you 

find each day is designated for one or more special items.  For example:  Freedom Day, World 

Interfaith Day, Social Justice Day, Rosa Parks Day and other people.  Then there is Ground Hog 

Day.  How about recognition of peanut butter, sticky buns, pizza, pistachios, and other food 

items.  A day for bird feeding, kite flying, toothache and even a get up day.  Think about these 

things as being important to someone instead of Covid-19.  There really are other topics to talk 

about, some thoughtful and uplifting while others may be ridiculous and silly.  Get out of the rut 

Covid has been digging! 

 

Zion did not have services again in January due to the increase in viral activity in the county.  It 

remains to be a concern.  How much longer will the bugs be in control?  Only God knows. 

 

Snow has not been overly abundant but cold has moved in.  The snow remains white, the 

windows are frosty.  Ice formations have been presenting along the shore, especially at Cave 

Point.  Nature continues to be a picture of dependability. 

 

In the meantime, maintain a posture of patience and perseverance and an attitude of goodwill.  

Develop a deeper relationship with the Lord. 

 

“Take Time To Be Holy.”  William Longstaff  (See United Methodist Hymnal Page 395) 

Myrtle Clark 

 

 

COST FREE MISSION OPPORTUNITIES 

There are several ways in which you can help support missions that don’t cost you anything.   
Econo Foods grocery receipts can be turned in at the church. We get cash back for all of your 

purchases. 
Year to date we have collected proceeds of $ 141.74. Thank you to Marty Bagley and Susan Cattle for 

adding the receipts and turning them in. 

 

CURRENT EVENTS @ CALVARY  

Current Events is on Tuesdays at 9 am, at Calvary hosted by Joan Vahey.  The 

meeting is held in the library.  

 

COORDINATOR FOUND FOR MINISTRY OF PRAYER 

Our prayers have been answered and we have a new coordinator for the Parish Prayer Chain. Sue 

Lewis has graciously offered to be the new coordinator. If you are not currently a link in the 

prayer chain and you would like to join, please contact Sue with your email address.  Current 

members information had been forwarded to Sue. Sue can be reached at FSLSAL2@charter.net. 
Please email Sue with your prayer request with the exact wording that you want to be forwarded. 

Include the information that you want shared and it will be sent out to the members of the Prayer 

Chain.  Thanks again to Sue for helping out in our time of need. Again her email address is 

FSLSAL2@charter.net 
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SPECIAL THANKS 

A special thank you to all who contributed to the Mission of the Month for January to Door 

County COVID needs. We got thank you cards from HELP of Door County, Feed My Starving 

Children, Midwest Mission Distribution Center, Door County Community Foundation, UMCOR, 

and the Northern Door Children’s Center. We also got a thank you from one of the families that 

received a gift card at the Children’s Center,  

 

ADDITIONAL THANKS TO ZION  

“On behalf of the Neighbor-to-Neighbor board of directors, staff and volunteers and those we 

serve. I sincerely thank you for housing the Northern Door Neighbor to Neighbor medical 

equipment loan program. We truly value your continued support of our organization and our 

program.  Thank you for assisting us in serving our Northern Door Community.”  

Ann Bennet Executive Director for Neighbor to Neighbor  

 

 

CONTRIBUTION REPORT 
Dear Members and Friends, 

We will continue to publish a brief financial report.  You will notice what our year-to-date 

offerings have been compared to our expenses.  After looking at the report, if you have any 

questions, please ask me.  

In Christ, Michael B. Morris, Pastor 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year to date through December 31, 2021 

Calvary   

Income: $ 110,436 

Expenses: $ 95,716* 

Net Income: $ 14,720  

 

Zion   

Income:  $ 73,954 

Expense: $ 51,119 

Net Income: $ 22,835 

*Includes Shared Expenses  
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February Birthdays 
1. J. C. Pfeiffer 

7. Peter Peterson 

9. David Pitchford  

18. Carrie Franke 

20. Ryan Dietrich 

23. Peggy Pfister 

26. Claire Murphy 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Our Thoughts & Prayers 
       

     All suffering with illness      

     All recuperating from surgery 

     All awaiting test results 

     All lingering in the grief of loss 

     All struggling to make ends meet 

     All striving to bring healing in their families     

     All serving in the military and overseas 

 

Members & Friends in Assisted Living 

Evelyn Mueller 

Sturgeon Bay Health Services, Sturgeon Bay 

 

Mary Ann Masson 

Alexian Village, Milwaukee 

 

Juanita Alley 

Tallgrass of Sun Prairie 
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February 2022 
Mission of the Month:  

Easter Food Cards for the Northern Door Children’s Center 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

  1 2 3 4 5 
       

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

Cancelled 

8:45 Zion 

10:30 Calvary 

 9am Current 
Events @ 
Calvary 

    

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 
 

10:30 Calvary 

ONLY 

 

 

 9am Current 
Events @ 
Calvary 

 Newsletter 
Articles Due  
 

 

  

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 
10:30 Calvary 
ONLY 

Human Relations 
Sunday 

 

 9am Current 
Events @ 
Calvary 

   

 

 

27 28      
 

10:30 Calvary 

ONLY 

      

       
       

 


